 Enfield Fire District No. 1

Regular Commission Meeting Minutes 

November 7, 2019
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by President Vincent Grady.
Attendees for the Board: 

Vincent Grady 

Scott Prentiss 

William Moran 
William Higgins 
Paul Benis 

Donald Hayward 

Patrick Droney 

David Ragion 

Maureen Brennen
Also, in attendance were Chief Edward Richards and Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski.
Public Comment 
Scott Prentis stated under Public Comment that the proposed By-Law changes have been posted on the website for 30 days and was interested to hear if there was any comments from the public regarding the proposed By-Law changes. No comments were made by anyone from the public regarding the proposed By-Law changes.
The minutes of the Regular Commission meeting held on October 5, 2019 were read aloud by William Higgins. Motion by Bill Moran, 2nd Dave Ragion to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  

The Treasurers Report was passed out and discussed. Bill Moran asked if the line item for Lease Purchase was for future apparatus, the Chief stated it was. Motion by Paul Benis, 2nd by Bill Moran to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  
The Fire Marshals Report was passed out and discussed. He reports the JFK school plans have not been received yet. Eppendorf has a major expansion going on. Motion by Maureen Brennen, 2nd by Paul Benis to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  
The Training Officers Report was passed out and discussed.  Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski reports 4 members still in final stages of State Certification and a significant increase in driver training has taken place recently. The Deputy Chief stated there is 1 more pending cadet member.  The Deputy Chief stated the NIST grant program is moving forward.  Motion by Maureen Brennen, 2nd by Pat Droney to approve presented.   Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

The Chiefs Report was passed out and discussed.  Maureen asked what the cause of the fire on Middlesex was, the Chief stated it was an electrical problem with a dehumidifier.  Motion by Paul Benis, 2nd by Bill Moran to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
Old Business

Committees
By-Law Committee- Scott Prentiss stated the proposed By-Law changes have been posted on the website for 30 days and would like to schedule a Special District meeting to have a taxpayer vote on them. He described the specific changes. Discussion ensued on some of the wording in Section 4.6. Scott will research and possibly repost for another 30 days if public comment is needed.
The LOSAP Committee- William Higgins has been in contact with our representative from VFIS and is working on a meeting or conference call for early December. 
Station 2 committee- Don Hayward stated he is working on a meeting by the end of the month with at least one architect. 

New Business
Pat Droney was approached by a district resident about a recent issue with federal labor laws in Montville CT Fire Department and asked if it could be an issue within the District. Higgins reported recommended changes by the district accountant were put into place in the past addressing that issue. 

Motion by Pat Droney, 2nd by William Moran to go into Executive Session at 8:03 p.m.  
The Board came out of Executive Session at 8:29 p.m.  No votes taken. 
Motion to adjourn at 8:30 p.m. by Pat Droney, 2nd by Paul Benis. Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
Respectfully Submitted, 

William Higgins
Clerk-Treasurer
